


REGULAR MEETING


September 15, 2015





The Board of City Commissioners of the City of Herington, Kansas met at City Hall at 6:00 p.m. on the above date—the following being present:  Mayor Chuck Miller, Commissioner Michelle Stanford, Commissioner Mark Hager, Commissioner Kat Souza, City Attorney Brad Jantz, and City Clerk Debra Wendt.  Commissioner Kitty Walter was absent.





The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Commissioner Souza had one change to the minutes of the meeting of September 1st.  She said there are two speed limit signs in the school zone that need to be moved, not one.  A motion was made by Commissioner Stanford, seconded by Commissioner Hager, to approve the minutes of the meeting of September 1, 2015, with the aforementioned change.  The motion passed, with Commissioners Stanford, Hager, and Souza voting “Aye,” and Mayor Miller abstaining.





In Appropriation Ordinance #P0831-15, Commissioner Souza questioned the purchase of a truck from B C Motors for $18,000.  Debbie explained that this is a 2007 four wheel drive pickup that would replace a 1991 model.  Michelle pointed out that the City’s procurement policy allows purchases up to $25,000 without Commission approval.  Kat also questioned the bills to the Pitney Bowes Company.  She was told that one is a quarterly rental payment, and one is for monthly postage.





At the public forum, Wendy Jones asked if the annual Beta Sigma Phi Easter Egg Hunt at Father Padilla Park is covered by liability insurance.  Brad will check on this.





There was one additional agenda item—Commissioner Souza added an executive session to discuss non-elected personnel.  It was added as #6A.  A motion was made by Commissioner Stanford, seconded by Commissioner Souza, to approve the agenda, with the addition of #6A.  Motion carried, all voting, “Aye.”





At 6:10 p.m. a motion was made by Commissioner Souza, seconded by Mayor Miller, for the City Commission to go into executive session for 15 minutes to discuss non-elected personnel.  Motion carried, all voting, “Aye.”  At 6:25 p.m. the meeting was back in regular session.  No action was taken.  





A resolution that would authorize the Mayor to sign the documents that would implement the call and early redemption of the Medicalodges revenue bonds was considered.





RESOLUTION NO. 874





A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF HERINGTON, KANSAS APPROVING THE SALE OF A CERTAIN PROJECT FINANCED WITH THE PROCEEDS OF REVENUE BONDS OF THE CITY; APPROVING THE CALL AND EARLY REDEMPTION OF SAID REVENUE BONDS; AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTION AND DELIVERY OF (1) A SPECIAL WARRANTY DEED, (2) A BILL OF SALE, (3) A TERMINATION AND RELEASE OF LEASE, AND (4) A SATISFACTION, DISCHARGE, AND RELEASE OF INDENTURE.





A motion was made by Commissioner Stanford, seconded by Commissioner Hager, to adopt Resolution No. 874.  Motion carried, all voting, “Aye.”





Duane Wood from Santa Fe Wind and Solar was scheduled to give a presentation via Skype, but due to the inability to connect to internet, it will be rescheduled.  Another company will be giving a presentation on October 6th, so it was discussed as to whether to have both presentations on the same day or spread them out.  Kat also mentioned that the deadline for a USDA grant is October 31st, and that cities wanting to get into solar have priority.  





Brad presented some suggested restrictive covenants for the Commercial Park lots.  They would establish a uniform approach, and be in compliance with the building and zoning codes.  When approved they would be filed at the courthouse.  Brad asked that the Commissioners read through the suggested covenants carefully and make comments at the next meeting.  It was noted that additional incentives could be added, along with the free lots and Neighborhood Revitalization, and that the lots are zoned  C-1.  





Another bid was received for the four condemned properties, from Pearson Excavating of Junction City, Kansas.  The total for the bids was lower than the bid from Riley Construction that was rejected.  





A motion was made by Commissioner Stanford, seconded by Commissioner Souza, to award the demolition bid for 312 North 1st, for $4,750, plus $1,250 to remove a tree (total $6,000) to Pearson Excavating.  Motion carried, all voting, “Aye.”





A motion was made by Commissioner Stanford, seconded by Commissioner Hager, to award the demolition bid for 18 North 12th, for $2,850, plus $1,250 for the garage and footings (total $4,100) to Pearson Excavating.  Motion carried, all voting, “Aye.’





A motion was made by Commissioner Stanford, seconded by Commissioner Souza, to award the demolition bid for the garage at 210 South 10th for $1,050 to Pearson Excavating.  Motion carried, all voting, “Aye.’





A motion was made by Commissioner Stanford, seconded by Commissioner Hager, to award the demolition bid for 204 South 11th for $5,950 to Pearson Excavating.  Motion carried, all voting, “Aye.”  The total for all four properties is $17,100.





It was decided to keep the location of the City Commission meetings at City Hall.





Connect, transfer, and inspection fees were discussed.  Brad said that the inspections really aren’t serving a great purpose, and could cause some liability issues.  After discussion, it was decided to raise the connect fees for water and electric to $25.00 each, the transfer fees to $15.00, and to eliminate the inspections and inspection fees.  An ordinance will be drawn up for consideration at the next meeting.  The inspections may still be offered as a service if someone would like to have one, as long as the parties involved sign a disclaimer.











Debbie commented that St. Paul Lutheran Church had completed several projects around town last Sunday, including painting curbs, cleaning up Liggett Park, and picking up trash in several locations.  She also reported that we received a grant from the Kansas Department of Wildlife, Parks, and Tourism for $13,538.73 for two boat docks, and that trout are ordered for Father Padilla Lake.  We will be hosting a regional KMIT workers comp insurance meeting at the Community Building on September 24th.





The Commissioners requested that the City department heads be at the next meeting.  Brad explained that we have City Manager form of government, and that the Commission does not supervise the employees, except the City Manager.  The Commissioners said they would like to meet with the employees once in a while, to stay in touch.





Debbie gave an update on the Police Chief search.  Kat talked about the new Welcome signs that are being purchased by the Convention and Visitors Bureau.  Wendy Jones said that the CVB promotes the entire town, and the lakes, and that guest tax money is used for such things as brochures and the Kansas Sampler Festival.





Mark asked if we are going to hire a seventh police officer, and was told that for the time being, we will have six, including the Chief.  Michelle asked that the Street Department provide a list of top priority roads to be repaired for review at the October 20th meeting.





A motion was made by Commissioner Stanford, seconded by Mayor Miller, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried, all voting, “Aye.”





Also present at the meeting were Natasha Barnett, Michelle Clore, Gloria Boomer, Brandy Collins, Larry Mann, Karla Mann, Virginia Neuberger, Ken Walters, Eric Gares, Cynthia Naylor, Wendy Jones, Dave Jones, Jerry Barta, Ray Perez, and J.R. Sparke.





										            Debra Wendt


									                              City Clerk























